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Minutes
(approved on 4/25/14)
Faculty Present:  R. Adams, J. Barry, A. Bostrom, D. Cannon, S. Choudhuri, D. Epple, M. Harris, C. Leiras, A. Lowen, L. Huang, M. Luttenton, B. Martin, L. Masselink, J. Peck, M. Staves 

Administrative Ex-Officio Present: C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, S. Lipnicki, J. Potteiger, S. Soman

Elected Student Reps Present: N. Bair, H. Powsner

Ex-Officio Students Present:  J. Blossfeld, P. Jabaay, A. Kabalyan, K. Senkowski
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	 I. Call to Order
	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:05 AM. 

	

	II. Approval of Agenda
	
	Motion: J. Peck moved to approve the agenda. D. Cannon seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	III. Approval of Minutes – February 28, 2014
	
	Motion: J. Peck moved to approve the minutes of February 28, 2014. J. Barry seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	IV. Chair’s Report – M. Luttenton
	ECS reviewed the incomplete policy developed by APSC. ECS had a number of questions so the policy was sent back. The graduate incomplete policy is on the April 4 ECS agenda. 
	

	V. Dean’s Report – J. Potteiger
	Graduate Faculty Status
A minor change was made to the procedure for regular faculty engaged in graduate education. Beginning Spring-Summer 2014, faculty who fail to submit their application and materials will receive an email from the graduate dean informing them they will not be allowed to teach at graduate level. The OGS emails them several reminders and cc’s unit heads and deans. Most of those that don’t respond are adjunct faculty. They won’t be pulled from classes in which they’re scheduled to teach. 


Catalog Changes
The Provost’s office sends out sections of catalog copy for updates to those responsible for editing them. The OGS was responsible for 2 sections, but will now be responsible for 6 to ensure that changes are made where needed for consistency throughout the catalog. For example, if there is a change to a graduate program it will be sent to OGS to coordinate the change with the other pages that need to be changed. 

Graduate Student Debt 
The Chronicle of Higher Ed had an article about student debt and how state legislators have defunded higher education. A handout was provided, comparing GVSU’s health professions programs with others in Michigan. The PT program is the most costly in the state with the high credit load, but its ratio of students to faculty is 10:1. The GV-PT program doesn’t have a problem recruiting students, and our program has very high pass rates. Students have to consider the quality of the program. 
	

	VI. Curriculum Subcommittee Report – M. Staves
	Executive MBA
This program was designed for Spectrum Health to offer the executive MBA its own employees. Spectrum pays the tuition. The program guarantees 22 students for 3 years, and all students are selected by Spectrum and SCB. There will be 2 cohorts, one that starts the first year and another one a year later. The program will be re-evaluated later for continuation with Spectrum or perhaps another corporation, or it could be opened up to everyone.  The program consists of compressed in-seat time supplemented by an online component. The degree won’t be guaranteed even though SCB and Spectrum select the students.
The GC-CC has reviewed all but a few of the curriculum proposals. Those remaining require very slight modifications. One GC member preferred to wait until all proposals were approved before approving the program. 
	Motion: The Graduate Council Curriculum subcommittee moved to be given the authority to approve the Executive MBA program pending review and approval of the remaining curriculum logs. Motion passed with one dissenting vote. 

	VII. Policy Subcommittee – M. Luttenton
	M. Luttenton met with Joe Godwin in the Budget office. The discussion concerned the cost of programs to the university vs. revenue. The Graduate Council would like to recommend to ECS that graduate program directors need financial information to make program level decisions regarding staffing, new hires, the number of students to admit, and that GPDs should play a more significant role regarding costs and revenue of programs. GPDs can evaluate and inform on some decisions and make positive recommendations of how we can foster our economic and financial health and well-being. 
Another item is a charge to Institutional Analysis for GPDs to articulate what information they need that can be added to Banner, so that IA can run queries. This will allow GPDs to be more responsive on how decisions are made for programs and costs. 

The graduate admissions policy change concerns English language proficiency.  This was done in response to the English Language Center asking that graduate programs accept ELS 112 to demonstrate English proficiency. Chris Hendree suggested an alternate language test to demonstrate English proficiency, the MELAB. The Office of Admissions recommends that the MELAB test be accepted at the graduate level as a way to demonstrate English language proficiency.

One sentence in the policy is still being edited so that it will reflect varying application dates for graduate programs.  International students are required to have all application materials in to the Admissions Office by the deadline date of May 1 for fall admission, but not all programs have fall-only admissions. Thus the policy should include deadlines for fall, winter, and spring summer.  

The Graduate Council recommends adding the MELAB as a test of English language proficiency. M. Lutttenton will email the group for approval once the draft is complete. 
	

	VIII. GSA Report – P. Jabaay
	The GSA held its elections. 2014-15 officers are: President-Alaina Clarke, Vice President-Samantha Lynn, Finance-Selase Asamosa-Tutu, Communications-Marina Okopnaia, Admin-Colette Cascarilla, Social Media-Autumn Hubbard.

The GSA is hosting the National Association of Graduate-Professional Student's (NAGPS) Regional Conference April 4-6 at GVSU. Twenty-three people are expected to attend. 
	

	IX. New Business – M. Luttenton
	2014-15 Planning
Some ECS charges from this year will carry over into 2014-15. The GC Chair will submit a list of charges to the ECS chair that the Graduate Council would like to work on. Graduate Council members should email M. Luttenton with issues they would like covered. 
There is one full Graduate Council meeting left in 2013-14. 

Andy Booth will replace John Peck as a CHP representative. 
	

	X. Adjournment
	
	Motion: D. Cannon moved to adjourn. A. Bostrom seconded. Meeting adjourned at 10:45 AM.
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